July 25. 1945

Pfc. Robert G. Carman 76th Replacement Draft Staging Regiment Marine Training Command Camp Pendleton Oceanside, California

Dear Robert:

I accompanied your dad on a trip to Topeka last week. We were up there to further the opportunity of Lawrence as one of the rehabilitation centers for returning service men.

As we were driving up we discussed the Jayhawk Rebounds, a monthly letter to the boys in service who are interested in what is going on around the University. I told your dad I would be glad to send you and Justice a copy. I am sorry we have not done so before, but our list keeps growing and we are happy for that. We desire to give all the boys in service the best service we can render them from the home front.

We started a new Rebounds yesterday, and will keep plugging along it until its finished. We will then send you a copy of it.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA: MEH